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March 11, 2024 
 

 

Ms. Angela Calvillo 

Clerk of the Board 

Board of Supervisors 

City Hall 

1 Dr. Carlton B. Goodlett Place, Room 244 

San Francisco, California 94102-4689 

 

Subject: Approval of Revised Modification No. 5 to Professional Services Contract No. 50205 

for Escalator and Electric Walk Maintenance, Repair, and On-Call Services, between 

KONE Inc. and the City and County of San Francisco, acting by and through its 

Airport Commission 

 

Dear Ms. Calvillo: 

 

Pursuant to Section 9.118 of the City Charter, I am forwarding for the Board of Supervisors a 

proposed Resolution approving Modification No. 5 to Professional Services Contract No. 50205 for 

Escalator and Electric Walk Maintenance, Repair, and On-Call Services, between KONE Inc. and the 

City and County of San Francisco, acting by and through its Airport Commission.  This Modification 

No. 5 replaces a prior version that was submitted to you on April 28, 2023, and later filed while the 

Airport conducted a review of the contract and work orders to correct the modification.  This revised 

Modification No. 5 increases the contract amount by $8,314,641 rather than the $14,000,000 that was 

previously submitted, for a new total contract amount not to exceed $42,780,241 rather than the 

$48,465,600 that was previously submitted, with no change to the contract term.   

 

The following is a list of accompanying documents: 

• Board of Supervisors Resolution; 

• Approved Airport Commission Resolution Nos. 24-0031, 23-0095, 21-0104, 20-0223, 19-

0098, and accompanying memoranda; 

• Form SFEC-126 for the Board of Supervisors; 

• Copy of Contract No. 50205 and Modifications No. 1, 2, 3, and 4;  

• Copy of Modification No. 5 to Contract No. 50205, executed by KONE Inc. 

 

Please contact Cathy Widener, Chief External Affairs Officer at (650) 821-5023 if you have any 

questions or concerns regarding this matter.  

 
Very truly yours,  

 

Kantrice Ogletree /s/ 

 

Kantrice Ogletree 

Commission Secretary 

Enclosures 

 

cc: Cathy Widener, Chief External Affairs Officer   


